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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
On Sunday we moved into the liturgical week of celebrating the 
feast of Corpus Christi, which is Latin for ‘the body of Christ’, a time 
for focusing on the Eucharist as a symbol of unity.  
St. Augustine said that we should say a double “Amen” to “The 
body/blood of Christ”. Amen meaning YES, yes, I believe that this is 
the living presence of Jesus and, Amen - Yes, I chose to belong to 
these people, the body of Christ.  
For me this yes also flows into our recently celebrated FIRE carrier 
commissioning ceremony.  This event also fills me with hope and a 
deep sense of gratitude for the wonderful community that we have 
here at Holy Rosary. It was inspiring to witness the incredible 
enthusiasm and openness that our staff, students and parents 
brought to the FIRE carrier ceremony on Friday.  
Reconciliation must live in the hearts, minds and actions of all 
Australians as we move forward, creating a nation strengthened by 
respectful relationships between the wider Australian community 
and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.  
Congratulations to the following students and staff members; 
Conor Van Der Staay, Catherine Walsh, Jasmin O’Sullivan, Nicole 
Morrison, Hannah Torney, Summer Whyte, Delilah Boland, Tom 
Barlow, Evie Dickins and Liam Gladman, all who were commissioned 
at our service.  
We are truly blessed to be able to journey together not only in faith 
but in the opportunity to grow, learn, and serve one another.  
In addition, I wish to formally thank Michael Chisholm and Troy 
Firebrace from the CES Ltd office for their attendance. Troy is always 
full of wisdom and appreciation for his people and so willing 
to openly share his life experiences with us and his heartfelt joy in 
working alongside our school's FIRE carriers. We are overjoyed to 
be learning about our First Nations people through such an amazing 
mentor.  

CALENDAR 
JUNE 2023  
Wed 14th PSG Meetings 
Thur 15th CMC Production Excursion (Gr 5 & 6) 
Fri 16th PSG Meetings 
Fri 16th  Pizza Day 
Fri 16th Soccer Carnival (Gr 5/6) 
Wed 21st PSG Meetings 
Fri 23rd PSG Meetings 
Fri 23rd  Last Day Term 2 – 2.15pm dismissal 
  
JULY 2023  
Mon 11th First Day Term 3 
Mon 17th Learning Conversations  
Tue 18th Terry Jarvis Art Incursion (Gr 5 & 6) 
Tue 18th Learning Conversations 
Wed 19th Netball Carnival (Gr 6) 
Tue 25th Girls Football Carnival (Gr 5/6) 
Wed 26th Boys Football Carnival (Gr 5/6) 
Fri 28th Holy Rosary Athletics Carnival 
  
AUGUST 2023  
Sat 5th Harte House Community Mass – 6pm 
Mon 7th Pupil Free Day – Staff PD 
Wed 9th – Fri 11th Grade 5 Camp 
Mon 21st – Fri 25th Book Week 
Sat 26th  McCarthy House Community Mass – 6pm 
 
 

 

NEWSLETTER  
MASS TIMES 

Holy Rosary – Hamelin St 
Saturday’s 6pm   Sunday’s 10am 

Weekday Masses – Tues - Sat 9.15am 
 

St Francis Xavier – Strickland Rd 
Sunday – 8.30am     
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Check out our school Facebook page to stay 
up to date with the latest news! 
https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimar
yschoolwhitehills/ 



Finally, thank you to Mr Conor Van Der Staay, who has taken on the role of Indigenous Coordinator. He is also working hard to 
support our school as we make changes to comply with Child Safe Regulation regarding the embedding of Indigenous perspectives 
and expectations within our school community.  
 
Unfortunately, due to unforeseen circumstances our new social worker, Myf Truscott will not be able to join us this week as 
originally planned. However, we look forward to welcoming Myf at the beginning of Term 3.  
 
The 2024 acceptance of enrolment offers is well under way and we will begin scheduling foundation interviews early Term 3, once 
Paul has returned from his study tour in Chicago.  
 
We have noticed an increase in some unsafe behaviours while using the Napoleon Crescent school access point during school drop 
off and pick up times. As such I would like to encourage families who are not intending on entering the school grounds (therefore 
not necessarily requiring a parking spot) to embrace other points of access. The school drive thru encourages our children to keep 
road safety rules in mind. It also reinforces safety messages and safe passenger behaviours for both parents and children. In 
addition, this drop off and pick up system also teach the children cooperation and patience as they wait their turn and are called 
by an adult. Knowing and following the schools drop off and pick up practices will help make it safer for everyone.  
When using the drive thru please respect the following: 

 Driver to remain behind the wheel in control of the vehicle at all times  
 Requests to complete a drive thru loop if child is not in the waiting zone 
 No stopping or pulling over underneath the COLA 
 Slow Entry and Exit speed  

 
Hopefully, you are all well rested after the long weekend break and you have enough fuel in the tank to see you through to the 
end of term. Having said that, please be kind to each other and remember that this is a very tiring time for many of our children.  
 
Jo Thurley 
Deputy Principal 
 
 
 

SCHOOL NEWS  
LEARNER DIVERSITY: PROGRAM SUPPORT GROUP “PSG” MEETINGS 
Thank you to all the families who have attended the Term 2 PSG meetings.  
Meetings will continue to run on Wednesday’s and Friday’s until the end of Term. Please ensure you are 
aware of your scheduled date and time if you haven’t already attended your PSG. This can be found under 
the Parent Teacher Interviews menu in your PAM account.  
Post PSG meetings, you will receive an email from ‘Adobe sign’ requesting you to sign your child’s 

Personalised Learning Plan (PLP). Please check your junk mail / spam folder to ensure you do not miss this. Once the document 
has been signed you will receive a digital copy for your records. Mandy Antoniadis (Learner Diversity Leader) 
 



 
   

SCHOOL SPORT 
– WHAT’S HAPPENING?! 

Troy Coates (PE Coordinator) 
 
 

HEALTH & PE WEEK - NEXT WEEK 
Health & PE Week is next week! As per usual, we invite all students to come to school in PE uniform every day this week so they 
can engage in the additional PE activities. We aim to have some exciting things happening next week including: 

 Skipping Club 
 Footy Kicking Competition 
 Health Lessons in the classroom 
 Perceptual Motor Program Rotations for juniors 
 Lunchtime Netball for seniors 
 Whole school lunch on the oval.  

 

It should be a great week to finish off a busy term. We look forward to it.  
 
KEY DATES FOR SPORT EARLY NEXT TERM 
Just so parents are aware there are some key events happening early next term for sport. They include: 
Grade 6 Boys & Girls Netball Carnival - Wednesday 19th July 
Grade 5/6 GIRLS Football Carnival - Tuesday 25th July 
Grade 5/6 BOYS Football Carnival - Wednesday 26th July 
Holy Rosary Athletics Carnival (Foundation - Grade 6) - Friday 28th July 
There will be PAM notes sent out early next term with further information. Thank you. 



STUDENT NEWS 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Students who are celebrating their birthdays this week are; Aiden Crust, Eden Fraser, Madeline Gibbons, Ryker 
Sawyer, Marley Willson & Lacee Clohesy. Happy Birthday to you and we hope you have a wonderful day. 
 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK   

 
 
ANANSE STORIES 
On Friday 9th of June, the Foundation, Grade 1 and Grade 2 students participated in an 
educational event facilitated by Ananse Stories. Sam narrated stories and introduced students 
to African music and dance. 
 

I liked the story about the chicken breaking the drum. I loved the music and stories that the 
students made with Sam, it made me feel like I was in the African Community. – Edith 1GS 
 

It was fun to dance while the children played music for us. Sam showed us a magic pocket, it 
was not magic for our country but it is regarded magic in Africa. – Indy 2SD 
 
AROUND THE SCHOOL… 
Congratulations to Natalie Hoffrichter as she recently returned home from the World Championships in Hawaii with her cheer 
Team. She hit zero at the competition and placed second. Well done Natalie! 
 

And recently the Grade 5/6’s have been doing netball during their PE lessons. They have been learning chest, bounce and lob 
passes and have even been playing a few games with each other and having lots of fun with it. – Ruby D & Leo W (6DW) 
 
 
 
 

P&F NEWS 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: UNIFORM SHOP 
Our lovely uniform shop team need some more hands! If you are able to help out in the uniform shop on a Friday morning, please 
contact Deb Tresize via holyrosarypp@gmail.com  
 
CANTEEN MENU UPDATE: GLUTEN FREE NUGGET STOCK SHORTAGES 
Unfortunately due to supply issues, we are unable to provide Gluten Free Nuggets at present. They will be temporarily unavailable 
on Flexischools, but once supply resumes, they will be back on the menu. Our apologies for any inconvenience. 
 
 

 Students of the Week 
FJM Christiano 

FMM Ted 
1CV Ryan 
1GS River 
2JH Lucy 
2SD Millie 
3CW Sam 
3OG Isla 
4BD Sahara 
4LS Maddy 
5DL Preston 
5JO Imogen 

6DW Grace 
6MG Cián 



SCHOOL BEANIES ARE COMING! 
With the cooler weather definitely here, we have been sourcing a supplier and design for our new school 
beanies. The Grade 5 & 6 children were happy to choose and vote on a design, with local company Breach 
Apparel, to supply the beanies.  
Beanies will be $20 each and will be available soon. We are hopeful to begin sales at the start of Term 3. 
 
CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Have you been thinking about volunteering in our school Canteen but not sure that you have what it takes? Good news! You 
don’t need any special culinary skills; just a friendly can-do attitude and a Working with Children Check! 

Should we not have enough volunteers for the coming week by Thursday morning, we will be unable to offer our regular canteen. 
If you are able to volunteer in our Canteen, please contact the school office or Lindy Vance on 0409 067 404. 
 
 

PIZZA & PASTA DAY 
THIS FRIDAY 16TH JUNE 

Order now via Flexischools! 
 

- PIZZA meal deal - 
1 Slice of Pizza and a drink 

OR 
- PASTA meal deal - 

1 serve of Bolognese Pasta and a drink 
 

Extra Pizza slices available 
Add a Homemade Cookie (Chocolate Chip) or Donkey Drop (Rum Ball) 

 

Pizza – Hawaiian, BBQ Meat Lovers, Cheese Lovers, Ham & Cheese 
Drink – Chocolate Milk, Strawberry Milk, Apple Juice, Orange Juice, Apple & Blackcurrant Juice 

 

Ordering is available via Flexischools only. No late orders or cash/paper bag orders will be accepted. 
 

 

SPORTS NEWS  



COMMUNITY NEWS 

  



HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES 

School Holiday Program - Fun 



 

 

HOLY ROSARY CANTEEN 
VOLUNTEER ROSTER - TERM 2 2023 

DATE TIME VOLUNTEERS 

JUNE 2023 
Thur 15th June 9.00am – 11.00am Carine Comer 

PIZZA DAY Fri 16th June 9.00am – 12.00pm Jess Brown 
PIZZA DAY Fri 16th June 10.00am – 12.00pm Laura Prange & Danielle Brennan 
PIZZA DAY Fri 16th June 10.30am – 12.00pm Tamara Ferguson & Jess Reeves 

Fri 16th June 1.30pm – 2.30pm Jessica Bragg 
   

Fri 23rd June 9.00am – 12.00pm Rachael Sutton & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 23rd June 10.30am – 11:45am Volunteer Needed 

 

 
SCHOOL HOLIDAY FUN – COME AND TRY 

 

The Eaglehawk Stadium (140 Victoria Street Eaglehawk 
3556) will be open from Mon 3rd July through to Fri 7th 
July from 1:00PM-4:00PM (each day) for the general public 
to come down and have a hit and have some fun during the 
last week of the school holidays, so spread the word.  
 

Note: Players must wear non-marking rubber shoes, bats 
and balls will be supplied. 
 

All enquiries should be directed to Gary Fitzgerald (C Grade 
Supervisor) 0425 792 933. 
 

Mum, Dads, Grandparents and friends are all welcome to 
join in. 
 

Attendees will also have the chance to hit against our Ball 
Robot machine for a bit of fun (come and beat the Ball 
Robot). 
 

Bookings essential, to ensure adequate supervision and 
equipment is available - Please contact 0425 792 933. 


